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ACCEL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

SEPTEMBER 7, 2000

TELEPHONIC CONFERENCE

MEMBERS PRESENT
Karen Thesing, City of Mountain View

Tom Vance, City of Anaheim

Mary Sue Baker, City of Monterey

Scott Manzer, City of Bakersfield

CONSULTANTS & GUESTS
Michael Simmons, Driver Risk Services

A. CALL TO ORDER
The telephonic conference call was called by President Karen Thesing at 1:00 p.m.  

B. TREASURER/ACCOUNTING COORDINATION ISSUES
Michael Simmons outlined the issues involving Scott Manzer's departure as both Treasurer and "Accounting Coordinator."  He discussed three ways to consider managing the process of replacing Scott's role in Accounting Coordination.  Those included:

· Providing the services through the Program Administrator's contract;

· Hiring an independent third party CPA firm; and

· Contracting with Scott Manzer as an independent consultant to perform these services.

Mike discussed the overlapping issue regarding Leon Elwell's desire to only perform his part of the services involved in ACCEL accounting if Scott Manzer continued on the role of Treasurer.  He discussed his discussions on these issues with both Leon Elwell and ACCEL's financial auditor.  

The Executive Committee asked Scott Manzer if he was interested in assuming this role and developed a plan so that a recommendation could be presented for consideration by the full Board.  

The Treasurer's part of this issue was then discussed.  It was agreed that there was a need to minimize the involvement of the Treasurer, isolating their roles back to the traditional responsibilities.  Mike Simmons reviewed what there were as a result of the Scope of Work that Scott Manzer had developed.  It was agreed that President Karen Thesing would contact Tom Phillips to determine his interest and ability of replacing Scott in the role as Treasurer.  

Both of these agenda items would be scheduled for review and approval at the upcoming Board meeting in Santa Cruz.  

No motions were made, and Scott Manzer deferred from discussion of the issues involving his potential future contract with ACCEL as their Accounting Coordinator.  

C. PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.

D. ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 p.m.  
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